Bayridge Elementary School Parent Advisory Council Meeting Minutes January 16, 2013

Executive Present:

- Janet Loewen (PAC President)
- Gillian Parkin (Web Coordinator master)
- Tanya Foreman (Co-Secretary)

Janet Loewen PAC President called the meeting to order, at 6:40 pm.

Minutes of last PAC Meeting

The minutes from the November and December were circulated and there were no comments or corrections. Crisitn Corneille motioned to accept and Sue Tooch seconded.

Treasurers Report

The Balance Sheet and Income Statement were distributed. The treasurer (Carla) was not able to attend. Of note this month – the pancake breakfast netted \$934.00.

The hot lunch revenues were discussed as well as options for dealing with the Pay Pal fees. The fees are approximately 500\$ at this time, last year they were \$800 but the PAC is dealing with much less NSF cheques.

Principal's Report

Mrs. Kuehne was not able to attend as she was attending a technology workshop.

Musical: There will be 4 performances, two matinees and two evening performances. We will start by selling 4 tickets per family so everyone has an opportunity to see the show. They are able to accommodate 250 spectators per performance. Donna Sinclair is looking for help with costumes.

Science Fair: Students have been informed and interested students are starting to organize projects

Calendar: Yearly calendar is almost completed on line so parents can look ahead

Safety: Security issues prior to Christmas break are fine at this point. The RCMP and Safe Schools liaisons were supportive. There are no further concerns at this point, but as always we to review with our children what we say and do if a stranger approaches us.

FSA's: The FSA's have begun for Grade 4 and 7 students.

Other Items:

Zumba: After advertising in the last two newsletters we had only 6 people respond for the Zumba classes.

Clothing Drive: Cash for Clothes – we will try and get this organized for after spring break. We were a few bags short of the 150 we needed to make our full profit so Lori suggested numbered stickers to help us keep count. We may also send out garbage bags to get more people interested.

BBQ: Oxana and Cristin discussed the BBQ. Having some different games/ideas and perhaps a theme were all discussed.

Yearbook: Grade 7's need to get their comments in. Will go on sale shortly.

Dance: The last dance was well attended. We are planning to have another one April 12 with a spring theme.

Future meeting dates

• February 13, 2013 in the morning.

Motion to Close at 7:45 by Sue Tooch, seconded by Cristin Corneille. Carried.

Minutes submitted by Tanya Foreman